
NOTICE OF INTENT 
TO ADOPT A MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 

I 

The project listed below was reviewed for environmental impact by the Placer County 
Environmental Review Committee and was determined to have no significant effect upon the 
environment. A proposed Mitigated Negative Declaration and Initial Study & Checklist have 
been prepared for this project and have been filed with the County Clerk's office. 

PROJECT: North Tahoe Shared Use Trail 

PROJECT DESCRIPTION: Placer County Department of Public Works, proposes the project 
in order to construct 2.52 miles of shared-use paved trail, closing an important gap in the 
existing active transportation network in the North Lake Tahoe region. The project would 
provide public access to existing recreational trails, enhance accessibility to public land, 
provide educational and recreational opportunities, and provide a non-motorized 
transportation alternative for visitors and residents. Additionally, the project would enhance 
safety of bicyclists and connect residential neighborhoods to commercial, tourism and 
recreational facilities. 

PROJECT LOCATION: North Lake Tahoe area of eastern Placer County, California 

PROPONENT: Placer County Department of Public Works 

The public comment period for this document closes on April 13, 2022. A copy of the 
Mitigated Negative Declaration is available for public review at the Placer County Building 
Dept public counter, 775 North Lake Blvd, Tahoe City, CA and at the Kings Beach Public 
Library, 301 Secline St, Kings Beach, CA. If can also be viewed on the County website: 
https://www.placer.ca.gov/1571/Projects 

Additional information may be obtained by contacting Placer County Department of Public 
Works, Kansas McGahan, Project Manager at (530) 581-6217, between the hours of 8:00 
a.m. and 5:00 p.m. 

Notice is Further Given of the Following Board of Supervisors Public Meeting: 

After the public review period of 30 days, this item will be placed on the Placer County Board 
of Supervisors agenda for: 

Date/Time: June 14, 2022 -The meeting will commence at 9:00 a.m.; however, there is no 
designated time certain for the consideration of the subject application and this matter may 
be continued to another meeting without additional notice. 
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